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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 27th April 2015
Present:
Stuart Harries
Chairman

Helen Morris
President

Dave Debnam
Vice President


Nathan Scott
Men’s Captain


Lynn Doyle
Ladies’ Captain


Andy Ward


Kim Caddy

Zena Ellie


Thom Darby

1 Chairman’s Comments
I would like to start by congratulating everyone who took part in a spring marathon. I refer not only to the runners, but also to the club members who came to these races to support their clubmates. I am sure that the runners are very grateful for the encouragement that the travelling support provided. Some superb runs were recorded, and full details of all of these can be found in the running report.
I should also like to make a special mention of Nick Crane and Lorraine Web, who ran the Virgin London Marathon with club places. They both showed on the day that they thoroughly deserved them.
To complete a marathon is an accomplishment in itself, but the distance is such that it unfortunately does not take much to upset a carefully-laid race plan (believe me, I know). It is always a huge achievement when a marathon goes as well or better than expected, and the result sheets show how many of our runners excelled. For those of you whose run was not quite what you hoped for, by pushing on to the finish and not giving up you showed the true spirit of our club. Remember that there will always be a next time.
I hope that everyone who has already run is now enjoying a well earned rest, and looking back on their achievement with satisfaction and pride, and that those with marathons in the near future are feeling prepared and confident.
If you complete any marathon this year, please bring your medal (and race tee shirt if applicable) to any birthday social, so that your photograph can be added to the marathon gallery on the website.
Finally, the annual Beginner’s Course has started, and has been very well attended. It is very encouraging to see how many Striders have volunteered to help out and have given up their time to help the coaches. If you are able to volunteer, your help will be very much appreciated.
2 Apologies
Apologies were received from Mark Sains and Chris Green.
3 Previous Minutes

· POINT 8 - Trophies for SOTM still to be purchased and awarded (March and April) SH.
· POINT 10 - Andy Ward to complete Level 1 tri coaching course in the autumn 2015. Nathan Scott passed Level 1 and wishes to take level 2 in the autumn.

· POINT 12 – SH to send beginners schedule to DD.

4 Matters Arising
There were no matters arising.
5 Secretary Report

- UKA club affiliation has been paid, and member affiliation for 80 members
- there are another 29 members that are renewed that are not UKA affiliated
- I still have about 10-15 renewals to process (that came in after Easter),
which I will be doing soon
- there have been approximately 5-6 new members that have joined in the last
month 

6 Treasurer’s Report

CG not at meeting.
7 Running Report by Lynn Doyle & Nathan Scott for Events in April 2015
Well it looks like my planning has backfired and I have ended up with one of the busiest months to write up the report. Note to self, avoid the April report next year.
It has been a very busy month for Striders with a lot of races ran and a lot of PB’s seen. I will try my best to keep the report brief and as compact as possible whilst still acknowledging the achievements of all involved. So grab yourself a cup of tea, perhaps a tasty biscuit and let’s get started.
March
Let’s kick off with a summary of races that took place in March that missed the last race report. Oakley 20 was an ever popular choice of pre-marathon training for many. Paul Davies, Mark Sains, Gary Fowler, Stewart Reid and Thom Darby (PB) all took on the 20 mile course through North Beds.
Paul Keech ran the Orion 15 which he commented was “tough”. If Paul says it was tough you know it must be! He completed the 15 mile course in 2:05:25. Nice work!
Stuart Harries visited St Albans for the day and found himself running the Park Run. A solid performance saw him finish in 19:49. 
3rd, 4th & 5th April
The month kicks off with John Chapman running a Vet 55 PB at the Maidenhead 10 miler in 64:25. A day later saw a flurry of Park runs visited by various Striders. Dave Debnam, Ben Bodsworth and Karen Ashby visited MK and Karen got herself an age group PB. Mark Layzell obtained yet another PB in St. Albans and Nathan Scott was in Bedford. Gary Fowler was a lone Strider at the Trowse 10k and gained his first PB since 2009, completing the course in 44:15. Great running Gary!
11th 12th April
The Sandy 10 saw a large number of Striders enter this year’s race with Dave Debnam (1:22:52), Lance Richardson (1:32:12), Mark Sains (1:01:48), Amanda Rankin (PB 1:43:42), Christine Hunter (PB 1:43:42), Peter Breslin (1:17:51), Bed Bodsworth (1:18:26), Kieren Fitzpatrick (1:23) and Graham Busch (1:19:32) all turning out in club colours. Well done everyone, a great show! Slightly further afield saw Geri Tate complete the Sheffield half marathon in 1:46:50 and further afield still saw two Striders travel to Paris to take on the marathon and both came away with new PB’s. Well done to Zena Ellis (4:47:37) and Paul Davies (3:34:49) for joining the marathon club.
18th 19th April
The 18th April saw the first Luton Park Run take place. A pause here in the report to congratulate Kate Neal for all her efforts in getting this up and running. 197 people took part in the inaugural race including a large number of Striders including but not limited to Amanda Rankin, Phil Nitchen, Christine hunter, Gez Fallon, Tony Reilly, Miriam Tedder, Geri Tate, Simon cain, Andy Ward, Paul Davies and john Chapman. I know more Striders took part, but if you don’t put your name on the race sheet I can’t give you a call out. 
Sunday 19th saw another large turnout of Striders attend the Flitwick 10k. Striders in attendance where John Chapman (38:58), Nathan Scott (PB 39:15), Kelvin Chadwick (59:10), Finbar Willis (56:58), Tom Willis (55:16), Lance Richardson (53:32), Kate Neale (59:13), Willie Ellingham (PB 52:55), Andy Reid (43:39), Judy Reid (1:00:02), Pat Blessing (PB 42:35), Glynn Simmons (PB 42:54). Mark Layzell (PB 1:03:58), Andy Durrant (45:47), Gary Fowler (PB 43:26) and a special mention to Derek Christopher for a new Vet65 club record of 46:48.
Paul Keech completed an astronomical distance in the Wye Valley 50. The race took 16 hours and 20 minutes in total and featured over 8,500 foot of ascent. Great achievement Paul!
25th \ 26th April
Andy Ward took part in a chilly sprint Triathlon over in Bedford and place well in his age group.
The London marathon also took place on Sunday 26th April. Many Striders took part and the results have started to come through although I am sure more will follow in the next report. Well done to everyone who took part and completed the iconic event in the capital. Lynn Doyle completed in 4:08, Liz Rollinson completed in a great time of 3:19:19, Thom Darby came in at 4:05:10 and Linda Scanlan put injury behind her to finish in 3:31:56.
8 Strider of the Month

Strider of the Month was awarded for their continual running improvements and PBs to:

Mark Layzell
Pat Blessing

Derek Christopher

9 AOB

· SH highlighted the possible need for a new Secretary in the next committee if MS decides to stand down.
· The club will now need to pay for social nights held at the barrels. The landlord has requested a £50 charge per night which has been accepted. It will be paid on the night in cheque form.
· The dates for the next socials are booked as 21/5, 25/6 and 30/7.

· NS to purchase suggestion box for “Captains suggestions”. This will include ideas for socials.

· TD to set up socials as “events” on Facebook.

· Beginner’s course. Numbers are good and at a manageable amount. Lack on Coaches assisting. SH to email all coaches to remind them of their duties to the club as coaches.  In particular on committee nights.

· Next Committee meeting – 1st June 2015.

· Flags purchased by SH, however no poles. SH to purchase poles or to look for alternatives

· Captains to have a flag each in their car for events and photos. In addition Captain to take keys to lock up on Ashcroft road.

· AW to take bike and transition awareness courses on Monday 11th and 18th before club night to help people get used to triathlon transition and bikes. The centre have agreed.

· ZE to work with Captains to design and produce A4 flyers, A5 leaflets and Car stickers to hand out to members and potential members. (Park Runs etc.)

· LD to have phone removed from her person on the next committee night. 
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